'Too hard' modern language GCSEs may be made easier
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GCSEs in modern languages are likely to be made easier following evidence that they are harder than other subjects and a rapid decline in the number of students taking them. 

A government review of languages in schools is today expected to recommend changes to the curriculum and assessment on language teaching throughout the school system in England, including making them standard fare in primary schools when enough teachers are trained . 

The shake-up outlined by Lord Dearing follows a weekend in which heads were told by the author of a Durham University study that subjects such as Spanish, French and German were a grade harder than other GCSEs such as drama or textiles. Heads also conceded schools "looking over their shoulder" at league tables might not be encouraging pupils to take the subjects. 

Since languages became optional for pupils over 14, the proportion of pupils taking a GCSE in a modern language has fallen from 80% to 50%, and 40 secondary schools did not offer a single pupil for GCSE in one last year. 

Robert Coe, who conducted the GCSE study, analysed figures from 625,000 pupils taking the exams in 2004. He found major differences in the challenges facing pupils. Speaking at the Association of School and College Leaders, he said that any school "cynically" seeking to get the best possible record from teenagers could be tempted to look at the easier subjects. 

Dr Coe, of Durham's curriculum, evaluation and management centre, believed such trends were repeated in other years, but insisted "the question of difficulty is not about content of the subject ... It is purely about the examination and grading process." 

David Willetts, Conservative education spokesman, said: "If there is evidence modern languages is tougher than other GCSEs, then that is something that has to be corrected. They should be the same level of challenge as traditional academic GCSEs." 

But there was a wider issue about making lessons more purposeful, dynamic and interesting. Languages should become compulsory post-14 once more, subject to the availability of teachers. "My one worry is the situation is deteriorating so fast that the capacity of secondary schools [to teach languages] is shrinking and the supply of teachers with the necessary qualifications is shrinking." 

Lord Dearing conceded there was some evidence language GCSEs were harder than most others, but making the subject compulsory once more should only be a last resort. 

John Dunford, general secretary of the association, said pupils who opted out were "serving themselves badly" in terms of their future job prospects.

C:\Program Files\Microsoft Office\Templates\Normal.dot      DJB      3-Oct-99    
1

